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February 25, 2024 
Dear Chair Stephenson and Commerce Committee members: 
 
The City of Saint Paul writes in support of HF3680/SF3932 to require online lenders to comply with 
Minnesota’s lending laws.   
 
In 2019, Mayor Carter launched the Office of Financial Empowerment to advance economic democracy that 
shares prosperity with all Saint Paul residents. Consumer financial protection is a key lever to pull to achieve 
this mission. This is why the City of Saint Paul supported and applauds the legislature’s action during the 2023 
session to cap payday lending at 36% APR. 
 
However, what we know is that some out-of-state payday lenders partner with banks to implement a practice 
known as Rent-a-Bank. This practice exploits a provision of federal law, via the Depository Institutions 
Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980 (DIDMCA), that allows banks to import their interest rates 
into Minnesota from other states. Rent-a-Bank arrangements allow banks and online lenders to undermine the 
payday lending cap set in place during the 2023 state legislative session. 
 
Truth-in-lending disclosure reports show that Rent-a-Bank practices are alive and well in Saint Paul and across 
Minnesota. As an example of how a Saint Paul resident is impacted, below is included a redacted truth-in-
lending disclosure that shows a 159% APR on a $3,000 loan from an out-of-state lender, which would result in 
a finance charge of over $2,000, leading the resident to pay over $5,000 on their loan. 

 
 
 



 
 
This Rent-A-Bank practice must come to an end. Through the passage of H36080/SF2932, the City of 
Saint Paul calls for the state to opt out of DIDMCA to give clear authority for the state to act, prioritizes banks 
and lenders that follow Minnesota law, and honors the 36% APR cap put in place by legislators last legislative 
session to provide Minnesotans with needed consumer financial protection. 
 
This bill achieves three important objectives: 

1. Prevents out-of-state banks and credit unions from importing their home state interest rate laws 
including those states that have no interest rate caps. 

 
2. Protects Minnesotans from being subject to triple digit interest rates that these out-of-state 

banks/credit unions can assess. 
 

3. Puts Minnesota state banks and credit unions on an even lending field with their out-of-state 
counterparts. 

 
The City of Saint Paul stands in support of HF3680/SF3932 and encourages members to support 
this bill not only for Saint Paul residents but for all Minnesotans. 
 
 
Cheers, 
 
 
 
Muneer Karcher-Ramos 
Director, Office of Financial Empowerment 
muneer.karcher-ramos@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
651-266-6220 (office) 
 
 


